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A project is underway to build a new multipurpose hall at the Northern Beaches Secondary College 
Manly Campus. The new hall will provide the students with a place to participate in various sports and 
fitness activities, hold large gatherings and events and a covered outdoor learning area (COLA) that 
can be used for outdoor learning or for students to gather during lunch. 

Update on progress to finish new multipurpose hall 

SINSW is working hard to prioritise the opening of the NBSC Manly Campus multipurpose hall for the 
community.

As you are aware, we have encountered significant delays in getting the Building Plan Approval 
(BPA) from Sydney Water, which is needed to obtain an Occupation Certificate (OC) and allow the hall 
to be used. Given the facility borders the sewer main, we continue to work with Sydney Water.

SINSW has now submitted a revised report to Sydney Water, which they will review in the coming 
weeks.

The report includes findings for the water sewer main, and is supported by the original BPA report.

We will update the community as soon as further progress has been made.

Thank you 

We would like to thank you for your patience in the process of process of building the new NBSC 
Manly hall. Your continued support and cooperation is appreciated, and we look forward to the new hall 
being ready for use soon. 

For any questions or feedback, please contact us on the details below. 




